	HARPUR HILL RESIDENTS' ASSOCIATION

Ordinary meeting held  on Wednesday 27th May 2015


	1
	Welcome and 

Apologies
	Ken in the Chair

Louise, Elaine and Mike, Frank

	
	
	

	2
	Minutes
	The minutes of the Ordinary meeting held on 29th April were circulated and agreed.  

	
	
	

	3
	Highways Issues
	Ken had visited Burlow Road/ Avenue – a narrow road with grass verges, some parking on pavement and verge, blocking use by those with mobility scooters or pushchairs.   But residents need to get together to sort this problem out rather than HHRA getting involved.   Also discussed -  the situation at Fernway which is similar;   buses having to go on the pavement to get past cars parked on Harpur Hill Road;   children taking a short cut over the fence leaving Foxlow Rise;    trees blocking view of pedestrians at bottom of Harpur Hill Road.   Cllr Caitlin Bisknell (DCC) to be asked to come to Harpur Hill and see the problems.   

	
	
	

	4
	Committee
	Ken congratulated Colin and Linda on being elected to HPBC in the recent elections.  He thanked Linda for all she had done as Secretary to HHRA, and Colin for his work as Press Officer.    Phil has now stood down as Chair of the Association.   Ken paid tribute to both Lyn Stone and Keith Savage for the work they had done for Harpur Hill whilst Borough Councillors.  

Linda proposed, Ruth seconded that Louise Brearley be appointed Secretary to the HHRA.    Linda will continue to arrange printing.      Colin agreed to continue as Press Officer (proposed Ken, seconded Margaret).   Elaine will continue as Treasurer.    Ken will continue as Vice Chair in the short term.     

	
	
	

	5
	Newsletter
	Ken, Linda and Colin to meet to discuss this.

	
	
	

	6
	Social and Fundraising Events
	1.   Buxton Rotary Fair - 6th June, Pavilion Gardens.  Linda has booked a stall.  Helpers needed.   Raffle tickets available, sale of which will cover the cost of the stall.    Items needed for tombola.
2.   Car Boot Sale - 7th June.  Lowfoot Farm.     Cancelled
3.   Tunnel Tramp, Linda is taking part in this, with sponsorship going to HHRA.

	
	
	

	7
	Defibrillator
	£630 has been received from Lynn Stone but £635 from Caitlin Bisknell still awaited.    Linda is investigating the defib at King Sterndale.

	
	
	

	8
	S106 monies
	No further information on costs and start dates.  However the play ground has been cleaned up.

	
	
	

	9
	Request for Help
	Georgina Tanner of Sheldon has asked to meet HHRA regarding research for her MA in Town and Regional Planning.    She is interested in following progress from outline planning permission to full planning permission relating to large developments.   Agreed she come to next Association meeting.

	
	
	

	10
	Blue Lagoon
	Colin had visited the Blue Lagoon and reported that additional dye needs adding.  Linda had emailed the Council contact on 26th May.

	
	
	

	11
	Dog Bins
	Additional sites to be identified.

	
	
	

	12
	Sponsored Walk
	Colin is walking Harpur Hill to Ashbourne on 31st May and is being sponsored for Friends of Harpur Hill.

	
	
	

	13
	Next Meeting
	Wednesday 24th June 7.30 pm Hoffman Bar


